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Earlswood and Newchurch West 
Memorial Hall 

Sunday 10th November 2024 
10.30 am 

Come and join us pay our respects to all those who 
fell in battle. 

Short service followed by light refreshments 
All welcome 
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SHIRENEWTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Extracts from the minutes of the monthly meeting held on 7th  
October 2024.  

 

Planning applications considered 
 

DM/2024/01098 – First Floor Extension – Grove View,  
Bully Hole Road, Earlswood  
Grove View is a small 1 ½ storey bungalow of (relatively) modern 
design comprising lounge, dining room, kitchen, and 2 bedrooms 
(one downstairs and one in the loft) located just off the Bulley Hole 
Bottom road below the Usk B road.   
 

The application is for a substantial enlargement of the loft to pro-
vide 3 bedrooms, bathroom and en suite which requires front and 
rear dormers to the right-hand side of the bungalow and recon-
structing the left hand end as a gable front and back, the roof line 
of which appears to be slightly higher than the current roof ridge.  
The footprint appears to be unchanged (no depth or length meas-
urements are given) but the total floor area is stated as currently 
85 sqm increasing by 77sqm to 162 sqm.  
 

Councillors may wish to recall that the criteria of MCC Planning Pol-
icy H6 is that an extension to any rural dwelling has to be modest, 
respect or enhance the appearance of the existing building and be 
subordinate to the existing building, ‘modest’ being normally inter-
preted as an increase in the overall volume of 30% over the size of 
the existing dwelling. A larger volume will not normally be allowed 
unless it can be clearly shown either that there will be no harmful 
intrusive impact in the landscape through the increased size of the 
dwelling or that there is an enhancement in the appearance of the 
existing dwelling, subject, in any event, to the increase in volume 
being no more than 50%.  
 

MCC's Landscape Officer considers the proposed extension is rela-
tively modest and will enhance the appearance the existing dwell-
ing as the existing dwelling is not of a traditional nature in terms of  
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 being a rural cottage. 
 

The building will have rendered walls and slate roof (no colours 
specified) with grey UPVC windows, doors, fascia and rainwater 
goods. The application specifies new tree planting, hedgerow plant-
ing to the northern boundary, reinstatement of parking and lawns 
and new patio areas. 
The council unanimously voted for no objection but SCC  
requests conditions as to muting of the colour finishes to 
blend in with the landscape.  
DM/2024/00921 - Little Bushes Farm, Earlswood, Shire-
newton, Updated Plan in response to SCC comments on 
conversion of existing storage outbuilding to create gym / 
home office ancillary to existing dwelling 
 
Councillors will recall the recent application for conversion of a stor-
age barn to residential use as a gym and office. SCC objected for 
want of detail on measurements, materials and colour finishes.   
 

An updated plan has been submitted, essentially the same as be-
fore but with limited additional information. The natural stone walls 
are to remain, with vertical timber cladding on the front but still no 
colour has been specified. The roof is to consist of corrugated roof 
sheets in brown, but the two Velux windows are still missing. Win-
dows and doors are uPVC/ aluminium with anthracite frames, and 
rainwater goods in black uPVC. Building width and length measure-
ments have been added as 7.385 x 10.88 sqm (just over our esti-
mate).   
 

SCC unanimously voted to object to this application as the 
updated drawing does not specify the location of the Velux win-
dows nor the colour finish of the timber cladding but considers that 
these could be covered by a condition that the colour finish of the 
cladding be muted.  As previously, SCC would also request condi-
tions as to restrict the barn to use with the bungalow as a single-
family unit and to remove the general consent for extensions im-
provements and additional outbuildings without further planning 
consent.   
 
DM/2024/01146 Modification of condition no. 10 (replace 
parking arrangement drawing) of consent DM/2022/00263 
Rhewl Cottage, Rhewl Farm, Shirenewton  
 

The property lies on the road from Shirenewton passed Rhewl Farm 
and consists of a detached house and separate garage block. The 
2022 consent related to an application for the extension and 
change of use of existing garage into dog day care facility, along 
with the change of use of field to dog walking paddock.   
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Consent was granted subject to conditions including: 
8 The dog day care element of the proposal hereby approved is 
limited to a maximum of 6 dogs at a time. Reason: In the interests 
of Highway Safety and Residential Amenity  
9 The use hereby approved shall not operate outside of 8am - 6pm 
daily. Reason: In the interests of residential amenity.  
10 Prior to beneficial use of the use hereby approved, the parking 
and turning provision as shown on approved plan 1535-7 must be 
provided and maintained in perpetuity  
 

That plan showed 8 parking spaces, allowing 2 for the house and 6 
for the business.  
 

MCC's Highway Authority had commented on the original applica-
tion that it is satisfied that the application site is limited to a maxi-
mum of 6 dogs per day therefore the proposed car parking and 
turning layout proposed is sufficient for both domestic and business 
elements of the site and therefore is unlikely to impact on the adja-
cent public highway.  
 

The applicant seeks to amend the approved design to create a 
more balanced and sympathetic layout for the parking and drive-
way arrangement, considering both the residential and business 
use of the property.   
 

The applicant's Design Statement asserts as follows : 
The current approved design, which includes 8 parking spaces in a 
utilitarian configuration, has a commercial feel that detracts from 
the rural character of the property and its surroundings. The resi-
dential dwelling itself only requires 3 parking spaces. The dog care 
facility, which accommodates a maximum of 6 dogs at any one 
time, operates under a carefully managed drop-off schedule, ensur-
ing that clients arrive at staggered times to prevent multiple dogs 
arriving simultaneously. This drop off process typically takes only a 
few minutes per client, meaning that any vehicles are parked for 
short periods. If two clients arrive at the same time, the business is 
flexible enough to accommodate them parking in tandem, 2 which 
is not an issue due to the familiarity between the family-run busi-
ness and its regular clients. The proposed design now includes 3 
parking spaces for the residential dwelling and 2 designated spaces 
for clients, with a 6m x 6m turning area that can be used as emer-
gency parking in rare cases. This layout maintains the rural charac-
ter of the property while still effectively servicing the dog care busi-
ness. 
 
The council unanimously voted for no objection  
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Play park Area: A report that rear gate is in poor state. This is a 
safety issue as the Gate is used by trades. Clerk to measure and 
seek various quotes for plastic, wood and metal.  
 

Wreaths and memorial path – Clerk to order wreaths and book 
memorial path clean and clear ready for Remembrance Sunday  
 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORT  
 

Cllr Louise Brown reported: 
 

Home to school transport- Special People Committee on 
the 19th of September and Cabinet on the 25th of 
September 2024 
 

This was called in due to concerns about the consultation being 
over the Summer and discussed at the Special People Committee 
meeting on the 19th of September and referred to Cabinet. Howev-
er, Cabinet on the 25th of September reconfirmed the main chang-
es so that Primary school transport which would change to the 
statutory limits from 1.5 miles to 2 miles and Secondary from 2 
miles to 3 miles distance from the school. This will impact the 
school years 25/26. However, the Council still need to assess the 
available walking route. 
The link to the meetings can be found here: 
https://democracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?
CId=304&MId=6176 
https://democracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?
CId=144&MId=6048 
 

County Council on the 19th of September 2024 
The County Council on the 19th of September considered various 
reports on the Governance and Annual Monitoring report, self-
assessment and people in care, together with various questions. 
The link to the meeting can be found here: 
https://democracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?
CId=143&MId=5741 
 

Place Committee on the 10th of October 2024-RLDP Depos-
it Stage 
The agenda for this meeting covers the RLDP deposit stage of the 
plan. It covers both the strategic sites and other sites in rural are-
as including villages. The strategic sites include the change in rela-
tion to the previous proposals of 145 houses at Bayfield Chepstow 
and instead places this housing at the Mounton Road site next to 
the High Beech roundabout. This Mounton Road site is also ex-
pected to include a hotel and residential care home. There are also 
proposed significant house building at Caldicot East/ North  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D304%26MId%3D6176&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D304%26MId%3D6176&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D144%26MId%3D6048&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D144%26MId%3D6048&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D143%26MId%3D5741&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D143%26MId%3D5741&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
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Portskewett, all of which will further exacerbate the traffic conges-
tion issues.  
There is a site being proposed for 26 houses  in Shirenewton for 
Land West of Red Landes which is  on the Earlswood Road past the 
village boundary on the opposite side of the road to the recreation 
hall.  
The 6-week  public consultation on the  deposit stage of the RLDP 
proposals is expected to follow the County Council meeting on the 
24th of October to cover the period from the 4th of November to the 
16th of December. 
The link to the meeting  and documents can be found here: 
https://democracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?
CId=303&MId=5827  
 
Multi-agency meetings 
The multiagency meeting on the accident prone B4235 with the 
Police, Go Safe , highways and the County  councillor and commu-
nity councillor have been postponed until the end of October 2024 
due to the Inspector being unavailable for the original meeting of 
the  1st of October.  
 

We understand that there have been further accidents including 
one between the Carpenters Arms and Pandy Mill and one near 
the Huntsman junction. 

 
We are waiting for a date from Welsh Water for the next multia-
gency meeting with Welsh Water, EH and County Councillor and 
community councillors. 
  
Cllrs agreed the date of the next meeting as Monday 4th 
November 2024 at 7:00pm by public meeting in Shirenew-
ton Recreation Hall or remotely  
 
Find more information in a draft copy of minutes on the 
Community Council notice boards. Previous, approved 
minutes of meetings can be found on the Council’s website 
www.shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
 
Contact the Clerk to the Community Council E-mail:  
shirenewtoncc.@gmail.com  Mobile: 07410 580961 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D303%26MId%3D5827&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdemocracy.monmouthshire.gov.uk%2FieListDocuments.aspx%3FCId%3D303%26MId%3D5827&data=05%7C02%7Clouisebrown%40monmouthshire.gov.uk%7C89bac2bf8f05421dc61f08dce3aa9ea7%7C2c4d0079c52c4bb3b3cad8eaf1b
http://www.shirenewtoncc.org.uk
mailto:shirenewtoncc.@gmail.com
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FRIENDS OF ST PETER’S NEWCHURCH 

 
Diary Dates 2024 
 
 

15th Dec, 4.30pm         Christingle  Service  St Peter’s Church 
 

24th Dec, 4.30pm Christmas Carol Service    St Peter’s Church  
 

25th Dec, 10am        Christmas Day Service  St Peter’s Church  

Congratulations to our 200 Club winners in October: 

 1.  Owen, the golden retriever  2.  Tom and Lizzie Lewis 
 
    3. Megan Barr 
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SHIRENEWTON VILLAGE MARKET 
NEWS…. 

 
OUR LAST MARKET WAS A GREAT SUCCESS 
RAISING £96.10 FOR LATCH. THANK YOU! 

 
MANY THANKS TO ALL STALLHOLDERS, HELPERS & 
TO THE VILLAGE FOR YOUR SUPPORT. A SPECIAL 

THANK YOU TO JENI & DAVID WHO RAN THE CAFÉ 
FOR US THIS TIME – MUCH APPRECAITED BY ALL 

HUNGRY & THIRSTY STALLHOLDERS & SHOPPERS! 
 

 

SHIRENEWTON VILLAGE  
 CHRISTMAS MARKETS 

 

WE HAVE TWO MARKET DATES FOR YOUR DIARY! 
A YOUTH CHRISTMAS MARKET ON FRIDAY 22ND NOVEMBER 

5.30PM -7.30PM. (OPEN TO UNDER 16’S) 
 

OUR NORMAL CHRISTMAS MARKET SATURDAY 23RD NOVEMBER 
USUAL TIME 10.30AM-12.30PM. 

 
WE WILL NEED SOME HELP ESPECIALLY AT THE YOUTH MARKET 

WITH THE POP-UP CAFÉ - PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU’RE 
AVAILABLE & WILLING! VOLUNTEERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME – 

WE HAVE A SMALL TEAM & APPRECIATE ANY ASSISTANCE. 
 

Thank you. 
Shirley 

 

ayresandgraces@yahoo.com 
 

 

mailto:ayresandgraces@yahoo.com
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NEWS FROM THE MINISTRY AREA 
 

Our new Hub church will soon be up and running !  This exciting 
initiative, funded by the Representative Body for 5 years, will see a 
new worshipping community based in St Christopher’s, with a full 
time Leader and a Children and Families worker.  While people of all 
ages will be welcome, the focus will be to encourage younger peo-
ple (basically, anyone under the age of 40) to join our church com-
munity, as this is the demographic which is sadly underrepresented 
in all our churches at the moment. 
 

Zoe and Barney Pimentel will be sharing the role of Hub Leader, 
alongside their existing Ministry Area Leader responsibilities.  Claire 
Edwards is the other member of the team.  A wonderful commis-
sioning service was held in Tredegar on Thursday 26th September, 
led by Bishop Cherry.  Archdeacon Stella Bailey preached an inspir-
ing sermon about Faith and Hope.  We Hope for growth in our 
church, but in order to achieve that, we must have Faith and perse-
verance to work to achieve our vision, sometimes against opposi-
tion or apathy. 
 

Cynthia Matthews has been appointed as the Ministry Area Safe-
guarding Officer.  She and Zoe are developing a register of those 
who require or have received DBS checks and training.  Module A 
training can be done online, and Module B training is normally face 
to face.  If you are on the MAC, or hold a position in your church 
which brings you into contact with children or vulnerable adults, 
please contact Cynthia to check what training you require.  It’s not 
onerous (about 40 minutes for Module A and 2 hours for Module B).  
A very interesting and useful Module B course was held in Shire-
newton recently and further sessions are being arranged.  Safe-
guarding is not just about protecting the vulnerable while they are 
in church – it is also about recognising those in our church commu-
nity who may be suffering physical, psychological, financial or other 
abuse or neglect wherever it is occurring.  Our Provincial Safe-
guarding Officer is Colin Taylor and anyone who suspects abuse 
should contact him in the first instance for advice, via the Diocesan 
website. 
 

Barney and Zoe are keen to involve and train lay people to assist 
with leading worship, leading prayers, and carrying out pastoral 
ministry.  The Church in Wales now formally recognises and 
commissions people to these important roles.  Barney and Zoe are 
running  a course for Worship leaders, and pastoral ministry train-
ing is also available.  Please contact them if you are interested and 
want to find out more.  
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From left: Barney Pimentel, Adrian Davila (Leader of the Tredegar 
Hub), Bishop Cherry and Claire Edwards. (Zoe was unfortunately ill 
and unable to attend the service). 
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There are just a few spaces left …… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To make something beautiful like this…. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Spaces are limited & are filling up quickly – book now to 
avoid disappointment…. 
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Our 2024/2025 year started off with a talk given by Naylor Firth 
entitled ‘Namibia, Sandiland.’ Naylor being a geologist this was the 
perfect destination. As usual, a very interesting and well presented 
talk.  
 

Our Archive sessions have started once again, with enquiries and 
visits from people looking for family connections with our village. 
Four Americans from Wisconsin arrived looking for their ancestors, 
we discovered they were related to two well known local families, 
we were able to put them in touch with living relatives. These are 
drop in sessions open to everyone, please come along I’m sure you 
will find something of interest. Our next Archive sessions will be on 
Wednesday, 13th November, 2.00 p.m.—4.00 p.m. 
 

An example of one of the treasures in the Archive is the Order of 
Service for the unveiling of the War Memorial tablet—see opposite.  
 
Dates for your diary 
 

Date 2024  Speaker   Title 
Wed 13th Nov     Archive meeting, 2.00 pm 
Tues 26th Nov Keith Tayton  T.B.D. 
Tues 10th Dec Naylor Firth   Itton Church, followed by 
       Supper 
Wed 11th Dec     Archive meeting, 2.00 pm 
Fri 27th Dec      Winter Solstice walk, Grey 
       Hill 
       Meet at 7.30 a.m. in the 
       car park of the Woodland 
       Tavern 
 

Followed at 9.00 a.m. by a community breakfast in the Church Hall 
for pre-booked reservations  only—details to follow. 
 
 

SHIRENEWTON LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 

 Registered Charity No. 1090167 



       31 

 

 



 
      32 

 

Nerys’s Natty Nosh 
 

Seafood. We all know the benefits of eating Salmon, but if 
you’re after something different which contains the health bene-
fits of omega 3 why not choose: -Manila clams, Yellowtail, Sea 
Bass, Bluefin Tuna, Anchovies, Caviar, Cockles. Oysters, Fish roe, 
Grey Mullet, Hake, Halibut, John Dory, Mackerel, Trout, Red Mul-
let, Salmon, sardines, Spiny lobster and Swordfish. 

 I had a delivery of beautiful courgettes 
and red peppers from @Riverford so de-
cided to make this dish.  

Courgette spaghetti with seared tuna 

steak and spicy red pepper sauce.  
I made the sauce by frying garlic, gin-
ger, spring onion, in chili oil. Then added 
soya sauce and a teaspoon of sherry.  
The tuna steak I seared very quickly on 
both sides with a little chili oil.  

 
Asian salmon  Serves 2 DELICIOUS.

 
Ingredients 
2 salmon fillets 
1 tbsp oil 
25cm fresh ginger 
1 tsp lemongrass paste. 
2 garlic cloves  
1 tsp lime juice 
1 red chilli 
250ml coconut milk 
4 spring onions 
1 tbsp soya sauce  

Coriander 
Serve with rice noodles. 
Method 
Sauté the chopped spring onions and diced red chilli in a frying 
pan until soft. 
Place the rice noodles in a bowl, add a little salt and cover with 
boiling water. Leave for 5 minutes 
In a mini food processor or magic bullet blitz the garlic, ginger, 
lime juice, lemongrass and coconut milk. Then add to the frying 
pan. Allow to come to the boil. Taste and add the soya sauce. 
Add the salmon, flesh down in the sauce.  
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Turn the heat down, cover with a lid and simmer gently for 4 
minutes. 
Take the salmon out. Allow the sauce to continue cooking for a 
minute or so. Taste and add more soya sauce if needed. 
Drain the noodles and place on the warmed plate.  
Add the salmon then the hot sauce. 
Garnish with coriander and chopped raw chillies.  
 

Teriyaki salmon and prawns 
with stir fry vegetables, pea 
shoots, ginger, soya sauce and 
garlic dressing, viola and dill 

leaves. 
For the Teriyaki salmon and 
prawns, you will need: - 
Ingredients: 
- 500g salmon fillets 
- 1/2 cup soy sauce 
- 1/4 cup sherry or mirin 
- 2 tablespoons sake (optional) 
- 1 tablespoon honey 
- 2 cloves garlic, minced 
- 1 teaspoon ginger, grated 

- 1 tablespoon vegetable oil 
Method 
1. In a bowl, mix soy sauce, mirin, sake (or sherry) honey, 
minced garlic, and grated ginger to make the teriyaki sauce. 
2. Place salmon fillets and prawns in a shallow dish and pour half 
of the teriyaki sauce over them. Marinate for at least 30 
minutes. 
3. Heat vegetable oil in a pan over medium-high heat. Remove 
salmon from the marinade and sear in the hot pan for 2-3 
minutes on each side, or until golden brown. 
4. Pour the remaining teriyaki sauce and prawns into the pan 
and simmer until the sauce thickens and coats the salmon.  

 
Gorgeous chunky air fried chips 
served with poached salmon which 
took 2 minutes in the microwave, 
tin of mushy peas @harryramsden 
and homemade tartar sauce. Which 
is basically chopped up capers, 
mayonnaise and a splash of lemon 
juice. Have a good day.  
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ShAMBLES 2024 
 

Hello ShAMBLE friends! We hope that you all enjoyed this year’s 
event as much as we did. So many creative and beautiful windows 
out there to enjoy, thank you so much for getting involved! 
Shamble relies on volunteers to organise and run the event, and 
most of the organisers have been doing this since Shamble began 
seven years ago. 
 

To enable Shamble to continue into the future, we need new vol-
unteers, as several of the existing team need to step down. If you 
love Shamble and want to see it continue, please do get in touch. 
Without more support we will have to 'rest' Shamble for 2025. 
shirenewtonshamble@gmail.com 
 

Please see the photos of this year’s ShAMBLES on the front cover, 
this page and on pages 36 to 41.  
 
 

mailto:shirenewtonshamble@gmail.com
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FAIRTRADE NEWS   November 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Some time ago when I was consumed by a particular worry I de-
cided that I needed to partition my thoughts and put my anxiety 
inside a metaphorical barrier.  I could ‘visit’ my  worry, but not let 
it envelope me.  Recently I’ve reinstated this idea, this time with 
my three abiding obsessive worries  : Gaza, the US election, the 
climate.  When I do consider them, the appalling outcome is that 
none has any acceptable positive conclusion.  Of course the advice 
is to concentrate on solving problems where one can. 
 

Which brings me to chocolate, more specifically Fairtrade choco-
late.  I read recently that you’ve almost definitely eaten chocolate 
produced with child labour.  4 in 10 cocoa-growing households in 
Ivory Coast use child labour, 6 in 10 in Ghana.  Ridiculously low 
levels of return on the production of cocoa mean that families 
have little choice but to use their children as labourers – wages 
are on average less than 2$ a day and in fact net income is falling.  
In addition poor returns result in a cycle of deforestation to boost 
short term yields : tree yields start to decline after about 15 years.  
Ghana and Ivory Coast have lost 94% and 80% respectively of 
their forests – one third of it to cocoa production.  40% of Ivorian 
cocoa comes from protected forests – i.e. technically illegal. 
 

And chocolate manufacturers, mostly vast international corpora-
tions earn stupendous profits.  It is interesting and rather depress-
ing to read the blurb produced by these manufacturers, some 
trumpeting their own ethical arrangements.  The premium for 
Fairtrade certified chocolate is 3 times as high as that offered by 
the Rainforest Alliance. 
 

As the season for advent calendars, chocolate coins and general 
chocolate indulgence approaches  I urge you to seek out the 
Fairtrade mark.  Farmers and their families and the environment 
will thank you! 
 

Oxfam has lots of FT chocolate goodies.  Some is available in 
(some) supermarkets and as ever I recommend Ethical Super-
store. 
 
Marion McAdam  641 316 msm316@gmail.co 
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     Shirenewton Church Harvest Festival 
 
Thank you to everyone who donated tins and packets of 
food for our Harvest Festival. It is true that in ye olden 
days it was fabulous to walk into church and smell the Har-
vest – the dahlias and chrysanthemums, the apples and 
pears and the freshly dug dirty potatoes. And it was al-
ways great to see the wonderful display of homegrown 
(and Tesco’s own) carrots, onions, grapes and oranges.  
 

    But those days are gone and we now have a much more 
practical approach to Harvest – we donate tins of meat, 
fish, vegetables, fruit, packets of pasta and rice, jars of 
coffee and boxes of long-life milk. And people were so 
generous as you can see from the picture.  After the Har-
vest Service we took it down to the Bulwark Food Bank. 
Okay, so it may not be as aesthetically pleasing as the tra-
ditional display of fruit and veg, but it does mean that 
Dave Cornwell, our safe browsing webmaster - doesn’t have 
to work hard auctioning off vast quantities of robust 
swedes, enormous but woody beetroots, long lanky leeks, 
very peculiar  (maybe decorative ?) gourds and those defi-
nitely unwanted giant marrows.             Glynis MacDonald  
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Gardening Corner 
 

 As I sit here writing this, the first named storm of the season is blowing 
well, and dropping copious amounts of water – as if we haven’t had 
enough recently! I should think that by now, the underground water lev-
els must be at the point of complete saturation. From the gardening point 
of view, activity outside has all but stopped and work on the ground is 
unlikely to happen any time soon. I have extoled the virtues of raised 
beds in the vegetable patch for many years. It is far too wet to even con-
sider working these at present, but just two days dry makes all the differ-
ence, and I have a long list of jobs to do in the event that we ever do get 
back to back dry days again! Weeding will be the first job on the list fol-
lowed by manuring and then covering the beds over with ground cover-
ing. This is porous, which lets air and water through, but stops weeds 
from growing back. The manure will get drawn down into the ground by 
the worms resulting in ideal conditions for planting the new crops when 
the covers are removed in the spring. With all the hedges cut, the next 
job on the list will be the pruning of all our apple and pear trees. This will 
be only a light prune this year, as they were hit hard a couple of years 
ago in an effort to bring them back into a better shape and height. We 
are certainly missing the fruit this year, with just 12 conference pears and 
maybe around 50 various apples (not including the cookers) a real crop 
failure considering the number of trees that we have. There was plenty of 
blossom, so I can only think the one late frost we had last spring did all 
the damage. We especially missed the discovery apples – not one grew 
on the two well established trees. An old variety, but they normally pro-
vide us with the juiciest and most flavoursome apples in August/
September, well before the other varieties ripen. 
 

So, with activity outside curtailed, it is all hands-on deck in the green-
houses and tunnels. Old crops are being removed and the ground is being 
cleared ready for the next crops to be planted. If we have enough ma-
nure, each bed will get a dressing applied as outside, but we never do 
ever have enough to go around. Apart from the one early frost, that for-
tunately did little damage, Autumn seems set to drag on for some consid-
erable time this year. With the never ending wet or grey days, the biggest 
problem this year inside has been rank mildew and mould problems, the 
former on things like cucumbers, melons and courgettes, and the latter on 
the tomatoes. Our biggest tunnel grows a lot of food in a year, but at 
some 20 metres long and 7 metres wide it can suffer through lack of air-
flow. The ends have netting doors, which, when the wind is blowing al-
lows some air circulation, but when there is little wind there is none at all, 
hence the problems. The cost of putting a decent size fan inside and then 
running it, would be quite high, so financially it might not be worth the 
expense. Instead, we try to rely on good housekeeping, like removing any 
fruits or leaves that show the first signs of mildew or mould, but even this 
has been a struggle to keep on top of. A job for this week is to remove 
the bulk of the tomatoes as many of these have finished. With most of  
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them removed, we are hoping that the plants that are still producing will 
get more air and so will carry on proving fruit for a little longer yet. The 
French beans have also finished now, but rather than pull them down 
straight away they will be left to dry off, and the seeds will be recovered 
and stored to provide next year’s crop. The courgettes and various pep-
pers are still hanging on in there, so they will be spared a little longer. 
We had a good crop of garlic and shallots this year, both of which were 
grown under cover in the big tunnel. This will be repeated again next 
year, but obviously in a different bed, to avoid disease problems. My 
next job will be to get both crops planted in individual pots, one whole 
shallot, and an individual garlic clove per pot. I could plant them straight 
into the ground, but I find that it is easier to manage them when in 
pots, especially when it comes to watering. They will then be planted 
out in the prepared bed in early spring, by which time they will be in 
active growth with good root development. With the cover and extra 
warmth provided in the tunnel, both crops will be ready for harvesting 
by the end of June, after which the beds will be cleared and then re-
planted, probably with a crop like calabrese, which can be fast growing 
and produce another crop in the Autumn. We are presently cutting some 
lovely fresh calabrese from an early July planting. There are various oth-
er activities underway, which will also feed into next year’s plans both in 
the flower and vegetable beds. Strawberry runners have been removed 
and potted up, ready to replace some of the older plants. Strawberry 
plants are really at their best for two years, but certainly no more than 
3. They should then be dug up and burnt, and replaced with new plants 
in a different area in order to avoid a build up of diseases. Sweet pea 
seed has been sown. We tend to grow one lot over winter, and then 
sow more in early spring in an effort to get a longer time cropping time. 
We have taken part delivery of a bulb / plant order, again ready for next 
year, and these have also been potted up, so that they can be planted 
out in spring. 
 

We had a very rare ‘day off’ this month, which was not a busman’s holi-
day for a change. The trip included both our daughters as well, but not 
their other halves and children, which is very unusual these days! They 
always arrive with their various broods, numerous cuddly toys, dog, 
wheelchair etc., but not this time. This was to be a special trip to Wind-
sor Castle for just the four of us. We were greeted by armed police, who 
were extremely polite and friendly when asking Gemma to ‘pop’ her car 
boot and bonnet for a security inspection. This was a bit unexpected 
and they had to be pre-warned of the inevitable ‘paraphernalia’ in the 
boot, consisting of muddy boots, roller skates, knee and elbow pads, 
helmets etc, etc., Another grinned at the very fine collection of frocks 
and hatinators on display in the car as he said “you’ve got Prince William 
today”! Yes, their dreams had come true. I had been awarded an MBE 
in this year’s King’s birthday Honours list, for services to Forestry, and 
Prince William was presenting it to me. Needless to say, the girls (all 
three) were very pleased! It was all quite an experience. Everyone we 
met were extremely helpful and friendly, and William was extremely  
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personable. I won’t repeat what he said when I told him I had recently 
retired from the Forestry Commission, after 45 years, that is between me 
and him. He thought that this was a very long time!! With William and 
Catherine at the helm, our Monarchy is in very safe hands, if only they are 
allowed. 
 

Talking of monarchy (as in queen bees!), I did manage to grab a warm 
day to see to the bees a week or so ago. The varroa mite treatment was 
removed from each hive, queen excluders removed, mouse guards put 
on, and food supplies checked to ensure they were adequate for the cold 
months ahead. Fingers crossed that they will all survive for next year. On 
sunny days, the workers are clearly making the most of the ivy flowers, 
which are the last real nectar and pollen harvest for this year. 
 
Happy gardening until next time, Steve and Felicity Hunt. 
 

 

  Severn Wye Bible Study Group 
 

We are a small group of Christians enjoying a warm and nurturing 
fellowship together.  We read scripture and talk about what it 
means and how we can apply it to our daily lives. We are learning 
together and  there is no such thing as a silly question. If you're 
even a tiny bit curious, come along.  Give it a go....you may love it 
as we do!!!! 
 

Where: Shirenewton Church Room 
When: 14.45 Tuesday afternoons 
Why: Because it's encouraging, uplifting and good for the soul. 
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STARGAZING 
 
 
 
 
 
The seven stars of the Plough lie to the North in the evening. It is 
also known as the Great Bear or Ursa Major. Ursa Major was one of 
the constellations listed by the 2nd century AD Egyptian astronomer 
Ptolemy. The constellation of Ursa Major has been seen as a bear 
by many civilizations. In Greek mythology, Zeus, the king of the 
gods, fell in love with a young woman named Callisto. Hera, Zeus' 
jealous wife, transformed the beautiful Callisto into a bear and 
placed her in the heavens.  
 

The cross of Cygnus is high in the western sky. The “W” of Cassio-
peia lies nearly overhead in the Milky Way.  
 

Mid-month the bright planet Jupiter is to the East in the evening 
sky. It lies to the left of the bright star Aldebaran. Slightly yellow 
Saturn can be seen to the South. The Gibbous Moon is close to Sat-
urn on 10th November. Gibbous describes the Moon when it is in a 
phase that is between Full and half-illuminated. The nearly Full 
Moon is close to Jupiter on 17th November. 
 

The Milky Way is a faint band of light visible on clear dark nights. It 
is the combined light of an enormous number of stars that make up 
our galaxy. There are approximately 200 billion galaxies in the Uni-
verse. Each galaxy contains very approximately 200 billion stars. So 
that’s very approximately a mind-boggling 
40,000,000,000,000,000,000,000 stars in the Universe! 
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Shirenewton W.I.  
 

Hearing how the secrets of the beautifully preserved Newport Medieval 
ship have been unravelled, was a truly inspiring experience! Dr. Toby 
Jones, curator of The Newport Medieval Ship Project, gave us a fascinat-
ing overview of the last twenty years work on this incredible find. 

 

The ship was discovered in the Summer of 
2002, during excavation work in preparation 
for building the Riverfront Arts Centre in 
Newport. The remains were found 7m deep 
and, after a number of unsuccessful attempts 
to raise her, as Newport has very high tides 
every 12 hours, the ship was taken apart 
piece by piece and was fully removed by De-
cember 2002. Only one skeleton was found, 

actually underneath the ship. Carbon dating proved this to be from the 
Iron Age, a long time before the merchant ship arrived in Newport!  
 

Investigating the ships’ timbers proved very interesting, 
as all timbers were shown to be of the same age. The 
ship was made mainly of oak and was so well pre-
served, due to being so well tarred, that the archaeolo-
gists were able to walk on the planks with steel toe 
capped boots.  
 

It was proved that the trees were felled at a forest in 
the Basque Country, between September 1457 and 
March 1458. This forest was 80 miles inland with the 
ship being built in the area of San Sebastian in Northern 
Spain. None of the wood was sawn but was axed or adzed, with high 
quality workmanship throughout. 
 

Further research showed, from everyday objects found at the excavation, 
that the ship was engaged in the wine trade, conveying casks of red wine. 
Computer modelling identified that the ship was carrying 175 tons of wine 
which equates to around 225,000 bottles! 
 

Interestingly, everything found on the ship came from the areas of Lisbon 
and the Algarve, the ship being Portuguese owned and crewed. The wine 
was transported along the Lisbon to Bristol trade route, taking 2-3 weeks 
via the Bay of Biscay, before the ship left Bristol and sailed to Newport for 
repairs. She sailed into Newport sometime after the Summer of 1468 and 
before the Winter of 1469 and was placed on a cradle. However, the cra-
dle collapsed and the ship fell over onto its side, where it sank into the 
anoxic river sediment which helped to preserve the timbers.  
 

After removal all timbers were cleaned of tar, barnacles etc., with pains-
taking cleaning using toothbrushes in part, which took many years. Toby 
had brought pieces of wood from the ship, one of which had been left to 
dry out in the sun and had begun to crumble, while another, which had  
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been cleaned and preserved was as solid as the day it was cut. We also 
handled the iron nails and oak nails used, over 99% of the iron nails 
had disintegrated but the oak nails were in amazingly good condition.  
In the scarf joint at the keel of the ship, a silver petit blanc coin was 
found, minted between May and July 1447. It was traditional to place a 
coin in this position and have it blessed to protect the ship, as it was 
also believed that a cargo ship that had no money, doomed its owners 
to failure! 
 

Historically, at the end of the Hundred Years War, England lost control 
of Gascony, with wine supplies being cut off. It is believed that the Por-
tuguese saw a great economic opportunity here and commissioned the 
Basques to build this huge ship in the mid-1450s, gaining a hugely lu-
crative wine trade. There also seems to be a possible link to a letter 
written by Richard Neville, 16th Earl of Warwick, dated November 1469, 
regarding payment for repairs of his “ship in Newport”. The ship arrived 
at Newport around the time the letter was written so could well be the 
very ship! 
 

At the present time all timbers have been recorded, cleaned and pre-
served and are in storage waiting to be rebuilt although, where and 
how to rebuild are difficult questions to answer. A new museum is 
needed so that this incredible, totally unique example of Medieval work-
manship can be displayed for all to see.  
 

The ship’s timbers and many artifacts found during the excavation are 
housed at Queensway Meadows Industrial Estate in Newport. Guided 
tours take place on Fridays and Saturdays between Easter and Novem-
ber. 

ShAMBLE 2024 
 

For the very first time, Shirenewton W.I. took part in the Shirenewton 
and Mynnydd Bach ILlumination Extravaganza (ShAMBLE)! Many 
thanks to the ShAMBLE organisers for their help and advice. Four of our 
ladies spent an enjoyable crafting afternoon getting to grips with the 
theme. Our final offering was very well received.  
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On a final note, the ladies of Shirenewton W.I. would like to give a 
special thank you to the ladies in the furniture and fabric store in 
Chepstow. They donated their time, expertise and specialised tools 
to help complete the interior of the Shirenewton W.I. hand chimes 
case. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our next meeting is on Thursday 14th November at 7.15pm at 
Shirenewton Recreation Hall and is a Christmas crafts session 
run by Diana Such. All are welcome to join us. Please just come 
along or contact Angela Gray at  
angela.deepweir@btopenworld.com or Jane Butterworth at  
janeb247@gmail.com  
 
 

mailto:angela.deepweir@btopenworld.com
mailto:janeb247@gmail.com
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Lucy's Sunday Lunch 
In Our Lounge Bar @ £15 per Adult & £8.00 per Child 

(Freshly Prepared & Cooked on the Day) 
 

Selection of Starters of the Day from £6.50 
 

Main Course £15 one meat or mixed meats £2pp extra 
 

Choose from 
Roast 

-Pepper Dusted Silverside of Beef, 
-Thyme & Rosemary Leg of Lamb, -Breast of Chicken 

 -Loin of Pork  with Crackling 
-Turkey 

or 
- Honey roasted Gammon Ham 

 

**Veggie options** 
Lentil Squash & Chestnut Sweet Potato Nut Roast 

Or 
Vegetarian Sausages 

 

All With Yorkshire Pudding 
Accompanied by a selection of vegetables, Cauliflower Cheese and potatoes with 

home-made rich gravy 
Desserts Selection of the Day from £6.50 

 

To Book a Table or Takeaway 
Call 01291-641521 

Call or text 
07961522393 Lucy 
07766 237915 Ally 
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 www.shirenewtonchurch.com 
   

Good Lord (are we allowed to say that in a Parish Magazine?), I feel 
old. Excel, the spreadsheet, is in its 40th year! How did that happen? 
I can remember working with Lotus 1-2-3 on my Amstrad 1512 twin 
floppy (5 ¼ inch) DOS machine doing a Monte Carlo simulation as 
part of my MBA. The simulation took, as I recall, about 14 hours to 
calculate. 
  

This would have been in 1987/1988. Mr Google tells me that the Am-
strad 1512 was ‘from’ £466 (£399+VAT) when first launched in 1986. 
That is the equivalent of over £1,700 in today’s money. Compare 
with my latest Lenovo ThinkPad laptop which came in at £900 (incl 
VAT) with a 500GB SSD disk and more computing power than I’ll ev-
er need! I imagine it would knock out the Monte Carlo simulation in a 
few seconds. As for storage, the storage capacity of the 5.25 inch 
floppy was 360KB, then 720KB and then a mighty 1.2MB for a high 
density disk!! Even my phone has 256GB. 
  

This progression is a classic example of Moore’s law which, in 1965, 
was the prediction that that the number of transistors in an integrat-
ed circuit would double approximately every couple of years. It has 
morphed into a general understanding that the pace of technological 
advancement would only accelerate. If the history of computing, and 
especially the technology which underlies it, is of interest. I can rec-
ommend ‘Chip War’ by Chris Miller. Written in 2022 it’s one of the 
books I read on holiday and, yes it has some technology in it, but it’s 
more focused on the geopolitical aspects and the competitive ad-
vantage leadership in this area bestows. You can pick up the book 
for under a tenner (delivered) on eBay. It’s well worth a read. 
  

Excel, of course raced past the established Lotus 1-2-3 to become 
the de facto standard spreadsheet in companies and therefore the 
world. Now as part of the Microsoft 365 (before that the Office Suite) 
it’s use is still ubiquitous, and I still use it!  I also use the online 
Google Sheets offering for simple stuff (mainly lists) but you can’t 
beat Excel on the desktop for the ‘more interesting’ stuff. 
  

But talking, as we were, of mobile phones …. 
 

As I have repeatedly emphasised, your mobile phone is increasingly 
important in all aspects of life, especially for digital banking and two 
factor authentication for logging onto many sites. It was, therefore, 
with great trepidation I decided to upgrade my mobile phone. This 
was a surprisingly easy experience as my new phone was able to 
‘clone itself’ based on my old phone using the Clone Phone app 
which came pre-installed on my Android phones – however, it’s not  

http://www.shirenewtonchurch.com/
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pre-installed on all phones but can be downloaded from the Play 
Store and App Store. 
  

That bit is easy, all my apps, data, phones, txts, call history, trans-
ferred easily.  The only ‘wriggle’ was the sync between WhatsApp 
on my phone and PC. The PC app didn’t seem to like the new 
phone and I wasn’t getting a duplication of messages. A brief 
search suggested I’d need to log-out of the PC app and log back in. 
Simple enough. That, and deleting WhatsApp from the old phone 
seems to have worked a treat. 
  

The less fun side of this was the tedious task of validating and log-
ging back into the many apps on the phone. All the banking apps, 
car parking payment apps, social media apps, remote monitoring 
apps, etc.  Many require two factor authentication and some via the 
authenticator apps which are installed on the phone! This is where 
it is very useful to have your old phone to hand as the first thing 
you need is the authenticator apps and you need to authenticate 
them. I’m sure there is a work around if your phone is stolen and 
you don’t have access to the authenticator apps, but it would be 
more painful and even more tedious. Therefore, guard your phone 
and don’t lose it! 
  

But, in summary, a surprisingly smooth transition and not nearly as 
bad as I feared. 
  

As we head towards Christmas and people are looking to purchase 
gifts, so the scammers ramp up their efforts to part you from your 
hard earnt cash. 
  

The Times had an interesting article in early October entitled 
‘Seven Facebook Marketplace scams to watch out for’.  It covers: 
Fake payment confirmations; Counterfeit currency; Rental scams; 
Stolen goods; Attempts to steal your data; The scammer tells you 
they’ll send a courier to collect the item; and, Faulty or damaged 
items. Most of these are self-explanatory.  The article then sug-
gests a number of ‘red flags’ which suggest someone may be trying 
to scam you. These are:  It seems too good to be true; Pressure 
tactics; Unusual payment methods; Incomplete profiles or suspi-
cious locations; and, Refusing to meet face-to-face. 
  

Sky news reports on a TSB finding that approximately 1/3 of all Fa-
cebook marketplace ads were scams with users losing around 
£60million every year.   Remember, they are out to get you.   
  

Finally, coming full circle back to chips. It’s just been reported that 
Nvidia has overtaken Apple as world's most valuable company. 
Googles AI overview response to a question asking it summarise  
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 what Nvidia does is: NVIDIA is a company that designs and sells 
GPUs and other chip systems for a variety of uses, including gam-
ing, cryptocurrency mining, and artificial intelligence (AI). Nvidia is 
a company featured in the aforementioned book, ‘Chip War’ by 
Chris Miller. There you can read about how and why it managed to 
overtake more established chip makers such as Intel. 
  

On that happy note, safe browsing. 
  

David Cornwell 
Webmaster  
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Richard Kopp 
PLUMBING & HEATING 
 

01291 641581 

07780 703530 

richardkopp70@hotmail.co.uk 

www.rk-plumbingandheating.co.uk 

• Heating system  

installation & repair 

• Oil & gas boilers 

supply and installation 

• Bathroom &  

cloakroom 

installation 

• Oil & gas appliance 

servicing 

• Gas safety checks 

• Landlord certificates 

• Unvented hot water 

cylinder systems 

supply and installation 
OFTEC 

Registration 
Number: C12741 

GAS SAFE 
Registration 

Number: 512658 

 
 

DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS 
(Cabinets do not require codes, they are  
unlocked although they have a key pad) 

 
Carpenters Arms (on the Usk road) 
 

Huntsman Hotel (on the Usk road 
 

Recreation Hall (Shirenewton village) 
 

Shirenewton Sultan (The Square, 
centre of Shirenewton) 
 

Earlswood Hall (Erlswood) 
 
(House half way between 
Blethyn Close and the  
School in Mynyddbach) 
 

Shirenewton School 
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 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

NOVEMBER 
 

Sunday 3rd    Light Party 
3.30-4.30 p.m.  Shirenewton Church Hall 
 

Monday 4th   Shirenewton Community Council 
7.00 p.m.    Recreation Hall 
 

Friday 8th   Christmas wreath making workshop 
7.00-9.30 p.m.   Recreation Hall 
 

Sunday 10th   Remembrance commemoration 
10.30 a.m.   Earlswood and Newchurch West Memorial Hall 
Sunday 10th   Remembrance Sunday 
11.00 a.m.   War Memorial /St Thomas à Becket Church, 
    Shirenewton 
Sunday 10th   Birthday Party Social 
3.30 p.m.    contact severn.wye.MAL@gmail.com 
 

Thursday 14th   Women’s Institute—Christmas craft session 
7.00 p.m.   Recreation Hall—Diana Such 
 

Thursday 21st  Mens curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

Friday 22nd    Youth Christmas market 
5.30-7.30 p.m.  Recreation Hall 
 

Tuesday 26th  SLHS—Keith Tayton 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Church Room 
 

Thursday 28th  Ladies curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

Saturday 23rd   Christmas market 
10.30-12.30 a.m.  Recreation Hall 
Saturday 23rd   “A Christmas Carol” by Cast Adrift 
7.30 p.m.    Portskewett Church Hall  
 

Saturday 30th   Craft Market 
10.30 a.m.-14.30 p.m. Earlswood and Newchurch West Memorial Hall 
Saturday 30th   Wreath making workshop 
10.30-12.30 a.m.  Contact Catherine Carne 07496 790456 
Saturday 30th   “A Christmas Carol” by Cast Adrift 
7.30 p.m.    St Arvans Memorial Hall 
 
DECEMBER 
 

Sunday 1st    Advent Fair 
11.00-12.00 a.m.  Shirenewton Church Room 
 

Sunday 8th    Carols round the Christmas tree 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
DECEMBER 
 

Wednesday 11th  Chepstow Choral Society concert 
7.00 p.m.   Chepstow School Arts Hall 
Wednesday 11th  An evening of Traditional Christmas music 
7.00 p.m.   St Peter’s Church, St Pierre 
 

Tuesday 12th   SLHS—Itton Church, Naylor Firth 
7.30 p.m.   Itton Church/The Two Rivers 
 

Sunday 15th   Christmas Praise service  
10.00 a.m.   St Thomas à Becket Church, Shirenewton 
Sunday 15th   Christingle Service 
4.30 p.m.   St Peter’s, Newchurch 
 

Thursday 19th  Mens curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

Tuesday 24th  Walkabout Christingle 
4.00-5.00 p.m.  Shirenewton 
Tuesday 24th  Christmas Carol Service 
4.30 p.m.   St Peter’s, Newchurch 
 

Wednesday 25th  Christmas Day Service 
10.00 a.m.   St Peter’s, Newchurch 
 

Thursday 26th  Ladies curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

Friday 27th    Winter Solstice walk up Grey hill 
7.30 a.m.    Meet in The Woodland Tavern car park 
9.00 a.m.   followed by breakfast in Shirenewton Church 
    Hall - booking required.  
 
JANUARY 2025 
 

Monday 9th    Tots and Toddlers 
10.00-11.30 a.m.  St Christopher’s Church, Bulwark 
 

Tuesday 23rd   Mens curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

Tuesday 28th   SLHS—The Chepstow Roman Crossing 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Church Hall—Dr Lynne Davies 
 

Tuesday 30th   Ladies curry night 
7.30 p.m.   Shirenewton Sultan 
 

severnwyema.co.uk 
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Amazon Smile may be gone but you can still support 
Chepstow and Caldicot Lions with Easyfundraising! 
 

We have some important news regarding the Amazon Smile 
program. Unfortunately, Amazon has discontinued this  
program, which means that we can no longer receive  
donations through it. However, we have some good news 
too! You can still continue to support Chepstow and Caldicot 
Lions by signing up for Easyfundraising. By doing this, you 
can help us raise funds for our community projects and  
initiatives, without any extra cost to you. 
 

All you have to do is sign up through our Easyfundraising 
page at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
chepstowandcaldicotlionsand shop online as you normally 
would. The retailers you shop with will then make a donation 
to us, at no extra cost to you. It's as simple as that! 
 

So, if you want to continue supporting our cause, please  
consider signing up for Easyfundraising today. Your support 
means the world to us, and together we can make a real  
difference in our community. Thank you! 
 
 
 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/chepstowandcaldicotlions
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/chepstowandcaldicotlions
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LOCAL CONTACTS 
If you know of any changes or omissions please contact the Editor Bill Clark  
Telephone 01291 641783 or email parishmagshirenewton@gmail.com 
 

Severn Wye Ministry Area  severnwyema.co.uk  
Ministry Area Leader   Zoe and Barney Pimentel  07754 306229 
    severn.wye.MAL@gmail.com 
Team Vicar   Fr Michael Gollop  01291 622 064 
  frmichaelgollop1@gmail.com  
Team Vicar   Reverend Philip Averay  01291 620980 
    revphilipaveray@gmail.com 
Associate Priest   Reverend John Waters  07836 585 250 
Ministry Area Leader’s Warden Ros Downes 
Ministry Area People’s Warden David Carne   01454 617 277 
Ministry Area Lay Co-Chair Hilary Hillier 
Ministry Area Treasurer  Kevin Higgs 
     

Church of St Thomas à Becket, Shirenewton 
Lay Eucharistic Minister  Gilly Lambert   07821 725 690 
Rector’s Church Warden Sally Saysell   01291 641 369 
People’s Church Warden Andrew Baker   01291 641 925 
LCC Secretary John Montague   01291 329 481 
 jmontyvet@hotmail.co.uk 
LCC Treasurer  Graham Lambert  01291 641 175 
LCC Members  Janet Horton   01291 641 783 
  James Leney   01291 641 271 
  Wendy Montague  01291 329 481 
 John Burrows   01291 641 845 
Organists  Karen Millar   01291 650 521 
  James Leney   01291 641 271 
Tower Captain  Mike Penney   01291 650 653 
Saysell Centre Booking  Glynis MacDonald  01291 641 818 
Safeguarding Officer  Andrew Baker   01291 641 925 
Church Flowers  Maureen Moody   01291 641 524 
Parish Magazine Editor  Bill Clark   01291 641 783 
200 Club  Aileen Doggett    01291 641 459 
 
 

Ministry Area Council Representative  
    Wendy Montague  01291 329 481 
    
 

MP/Monmouth CC & Community Council Representatives   
 

Shirenewton Community Council  
Clerk: Jan McLagan     shirenewtoncc@gmail.com 
 

Shirenewton and Mynyddbach Ward 
Philip Butterworth (Chair)  01291 641704 philip.b@shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
Catherine Martin (Vice Chair)  01291 329610 cathie.m@shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
Keith M Dunn OBE   01291 641152 keith.d@shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
Gary Mitchell    01291 641037 gary.m@shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
Vacancy 
 

Earlswood and Newchurch Ward 
Vacancy    07467 176977 ian.m@shirenewtoncc.org.uk 
Andy Williamson   01291 641451 andy.w@shirenewtoncc.org.uk  
    
 

MCC for Shirenewton 
Louise Brown    07598 979719 louisebrown@monmouthshire.gov.uk 
 

Member of Parliament 
Catherine Ann Fookes    020 7219  catherine.fookes.mp@parliament.uk 
 

Member of the Senedd 
Peter Fox MS    01291 674898 Peter.Fox@senedd.wales  
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Police and Neighbourhood Watch Contacts 
 
Neighbourhood  Police Officer Matt Scree matthew.screen@gwent.pnn.police.uk 
Neighbourhood CSO                  Andrew Jones  Andrew.jones@gwent.pnn.police.uk  
 
Other Local Organisations 
Beavers      Julie Hitchcock   01291 650548  
Church Fete  
Earlswood Hope     Mr Raymond Jeremiah 01291 641726 
Earlswood & Newchurch West Memorial Hall    
Chairman    Becca Allen 07889762840 chair@earlnew.com 
Treasurer   Geoff Todd 07855301806 treasurer@earlnew.com 
 
Earlswood Valley Methodist Chapel    
    Avril Smith     01291 627677 
Gaerllwyd Baptist     Mrs E Remnant  Brooklands, Usk Road NP16 6SA 
Ranger Guides     Helen Cann   01291 6628534      cannhelen@gmail.com 
Recreation Association   Beverly Lyndsay   07798 780971 beverlylindsay@btinternet.com 
Recreation Hall booking Beryl Saysell       01291 641637  saysellberyl@gmail.com 
St Peters Church Newchurch    

    Enid Heritage     01291 622708 
    enidheritage@gmail.com 

 
Shirenewton Local History Society   

    Dorothy Brabon  01291 641376     brabonnl@hotmail.com 
Gwent Wildlife Trust Shirenewton and Mynyddbach Meadows  

(previously SAMFAL)   01600 740600  
 
Caerwent Group Mothers Union 

    Rosemary Carey   01291 425010   crcandkili@tiscali.co.uk 
       Treasurer Bridget Evans 01291 408125  bridget.caldicot@gmail.com 
 
Shirenewton Operatic and  Dramatic Society (SODS) 
    Glynis MacDonald    01291 641818     
    glynis.macdonald@btinternet.com 
 
Shirenewton Play Group    Beverly Lindsay     Shirenewtonplaygroup@gmail.com 
Shirenewton Primary School  
    Mr Nick Penn, Head Teacher 01291 641774 
    shirenewtonprimary@monmouthshire.gov.uk 
Shirenewton Toddler Group Sarah Parker   07971 783434 
 
 
Shirenewton Tennis Association    
    Andy Orrell  shirenewtontennis@gmail.com 
 
Fairtrade      Marion McAdam     01291 641316    msm316@gmail.com 
 
Womens Institute (WI)   Angela Gray (President)  angela.deepwier@btopenworld.com  
    Jane Butterworth (Secretary)    01291 641704. 

mailto:angela.deepwier@btopenworld.com
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SHIRENEWTON PARISH MAGAZINE 

EDITORIAL INFORMATION 

 

Published: by The Church of St. Thomas à Becket Shirenewton 

Editor: Bill Clark 01291 641783 email: parishmagshirenewton@gmail.com 

The cost of the Magazine is £1.50 per issue/10 issues for £14.  

Copies are delivered free by local distributors to those who have pre-paid. 

Monthly copies are available at the Church. 

Previous editions of the magazine are available online on the Church 

website at www.shirenewtonchurch.info.     

 

To order your regular copy, contact Aileen Doggett 

01291 641459 

Advertising Rates for Commercial organisations 

Full designated page for 12 months £150 

Full page 12 months 10 issues £100  

Half Page 12 months 10 issues £50 

Quarter Page 12 months 10 issues £25 

Advertising for Local and Charity organisations is free. 

The editor reserves the right to print free content and  

free advertisements in black and white 

Editorial policy is to print what you provide, space and technology  

permitting.  The views expressed are those of the contributor. 
 

 
 

Preferred Document format is an MS Word document attached 

to an email.  Preferred Advert and Photograph format is JPEG 

attached to an email 

 

Deadline for the December 2024/January 2025 issue is  

9:00 a.m. Monday 25th November 2024 
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